
Arrangements   for   September:  
 

● All   children   are   expected   to   attend   school   from   September.  
● Children   will   be   in   year   group   bubbles.  
● We   are   trying   to   reduce   what   children   bring   it   from   home   they   can   bring:   reading   books,   coats/hats   and  

lunches.  
● On   PE   days,   children   need   to   come   in   their   PE   kits   as   we   are   unable   to   use   changing   facilities   during  

Covid   times.   .  
● Children   will   spend   lunch   and   breaktimes   in   their   bubbles   and   will   not   mix   with   other   bubbles   when  

playing   outside.  
● Children   will   eat   lunch   in   their   classes.   To   start   with   school   will   be   providing   cold   lunches.   These  

lunches   will   be   delivered   to   them   in   their   classes.  
● All   classrooms   will   have   access   to   sinks   for   regular   hand   washing.  
● There   will   be   staggered   starts   and   finishes   to   reduce   congestion   on   the   yard-   please   stick   to   these.   If  

you   have   siblings   in   different   year   groups,   if   possible   bring   them   at   the   later   time   and   collect   them   at   the  
later   time.   

● We   will   be   continuing   our   one-way   system   in   September-   school   staff   will   be   outside   to   help   you   know  
where   to   go.   Please   follow   our   system   to   enable   us   to   have   social   distancing   between   adults.  

● Please   do   not   arrive   early   or   stand   around   on   the   playground,   you   need   to   drop   your   children   off   and  
then   leave   site.  

● Parents   are   unable   to   come   into   the   school   building   or   into   the   office   unless   asked   to   by   staff.   If   you  
need   anything,   please   phone   the   office   and   a   relevant   member   of   staff   will   get   back   to   you   as   soon   as  
possible.  

● Breakfast   club   will   be   running   from   8am   each   day-   places   now   need   to   be   booked   and   we   will   be  
charging   for   this   from   September.  

● After   school   clubs   will   be   running,   but   our   planned   programme   is   reduced   because   clubs   can   only   run  
with   a   year   group   bubble.  

● We   will   be   following   government   guidance   in   relation   to   school   trips,   visits   and   visitors.  


